VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES  
JANUARY 18, 2011

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the counselor’s office. Members present were Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Rachel Webb, and Mr. Jeremy Lundy, Mrs. Lakeita Parmes, Mrs. Christie Perez, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis.  Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher was absent. Mrs. Cindy Vowels was a visitor. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Parmes made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.21) 
 
 Mrs. Wood made a motion to approve the November 9, 2010 SBDM Minutes. Mr. Lundy seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.22) 

REPORTS

Technology Budget – Mrs. Vowels presented the Technology Budget to the council. After discussing budget, Mrs. Parmes made a motion to approve. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.23)

Good News/Student Achievement Report – Our students took the district learning checks assessment last week. We will get the results and discuss them at the next SBDM Council meeting. Our students are taking the MAP tests. Many of our students went up several points. Our Wii Works and Archery and Academics for students are still meeting.

Literacy First Training Report – Mr. Dennis reported that our Literacy First training went well. The teachers will focus on MIRP and whole group instruction. He is going to ask all assistants to monitor student growth. 

New Hires – Mr. Dennis hired two new part-time ESS assistants – Mrs. Carmen Alomar and Mrs. Barbara Hobson to work with our students. Mr. Lundy made a motion to approve the hirings. Mrs. Parmes seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.24)

CSIP – Some changes were made on the CSIP that was approved in November. After reviewing the updated CSIP, Mrs. Parmes made a motion to approve. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.25)

November and December Budgets – The council reviewed the November and December budgets. Mr. Lundy made a motion to approve the budgets. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.26) 

Committee Reports – The council reviewed the committee reports. 

OTHER INFORMATION

Building Renovations – Mr. Dennis reported construction will start on our renovation the day school
is out. Work will continue throughout the school year. We will keep the mobile units and teachers will move into them as their rooms are being renovated during the school year.

State Audit – The state audit will be February 8th. 

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held February 8, 2011 at 3:00 p.m. in the school library.




AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the February meeting will include results from the Curriculum Committee Survey Results MAP scores, District Learning Checks results and the January budget report.

 ADJOURN

Mrs. Parmes made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:45 p.m. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.27)

